
From: Card, Rachel
To: Chairman Phillip D. Owens (powens2002@aol.com) <powens2002@aol.com> 
CC: DJuana Wilson (DJuanaWilson@schouse.gov) <DJuanaWilson@schouse.gov>

Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 8/16/2013 10:25:44 AM

Subject: RE: K-12 Education Conversation meeting on August 21st 
Attachments: PCSD 08.21.2103.pdf

Chairman Owens,

I have attached information on the K-12 Education Conversation meeting with the SC Public Charter School District 
next Wednesday, August 21 from 10:00 to 11:00 am in the Governor's Office.

I think I remember you saying that you would not able to attend, however I wanted you and your staff to have the 
information.

Please let me know if you have any questions. I hope you have a good weekend!

Regards,
Rachel

Rachel Card
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
o. 803.734.0086 | m. 803.587.0286

cc: DJuana Wilson, Katherine Veldran
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